

## THE TEST REPORT

A NEWSLETTER OF THE CALIFORNIA COUNCIL OF TESTING AND INSPECTION AGENCIES

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



ELIZABETH LEVI
PRESIDENT, STRUCTURE MATERIALS GROUP

#### 2013 EXECUTIVE BOARD:

# PRESIDENT ELIZABETH LEVI (STRUCTURE MATERIALS GROUP)

#### VICE PRESIDENT ROSS ESFANDIARI (RES ENGINEERS, INC.)

# SECRETARY/TREASURER PAUL FRY (TERRACON CONSULTANTS, INC.)

#### DIRECTORS

JIM BACKMAN
(CONSOLIDATED ENGRG.
LABS)
FINNEGAN MWAPE
(TWINING, INC.)
CLIFF CRAIG
(KLEINFELDER)
MOHAMMAD FATEMI
(ALTA VISTA SOLUTIONS,
INC.)

#### PAST PRESIDENT

JOHN ATKINSON (HOLDREGE & KULL)

## \* EXECUTIVE SECRETARY MIKI CRAIG

#### THIS ISSUE:

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE	1
CHANGING BUILDING	
CODES	2
FAQs	2

CURRENT MEMBERS 4

3

STATE ARCHITECT

UPCOMING MEETINGS 4

Already the year is half over and our Association has had several successful educational meetings during our general business meetings held in the Bay Area and Sacramento. Stepping into the role of Interim President for the remainder of the year, I plan on increasing the educational meeting discussions to keep members informed and up to date on industry topics.

I continue to see the enthusiasm and hard work of our dedicated members as we offer our expertise to other associations to create useful guidelines such as the Structural Wood Inspections, Final Affidavits, and Concrete Mix Design Reviews.

Every year we plan to increase our awareness of current guidelines with the Division of the State Architect, and we are excited to have State Architect Chester Widom and LEA Administrator Eric France as our guests at the upcoming forum in Sacramento.

Please remember to keep watching our LinkedIn page, which is a fabulous way to keep up-to-date with our ever-changing field. A special thanks to all who are excelling themselves with staying focused and working hard on the numerous committees they are either serving on or chairing.

As a reminder, we have started planning our Annual Business Meeting to be held at Planet Hollywood in Las Vegas on January 24 & 25, 2014. We are looking to put together a fantastic program of speakers and educational guests, as well as bring to you some fantastic sponsors that will enlighten us with their product showcase. This business meeting is a great opportunity for the Executive Board to define goals for the year and membership to discuss their ideas. It's always a time of great enthusiasm and energy and of course the challenge is to maintain that level of involvement when everyone goes back to their busy normal lives! If you have any ideas you would like to offer us on the upcoming program, please let me or Miki Craig know as soon as possible.

And last but not least, please remember to have your say in the future leadership and direction of our association by attending and participating in the monthly meetings. I look forward to seeing all of you at our next meeting.

Elizabeth

THE TEST REPORT PAGE 2 OF 4



#### **CHANGING BUILDING CODES**

ARE THEY REALLY THAT BAD?

By David Pierson, S.E., SECB

In discussing my profession with a friend recently, I explained how we are bound (and protected) by building codes. I mentioned that it is a bit of a challenge keeping up with code changes, since a new code comes out every three years. I was a bit taken aback by his response. "Wow", he said, "Can't someone write a building code that last longer than three years?"

His response prompted immediate reflection. That conversation has led me to re-think my stance on the necessity of such short code cycles. Considering that we measure the age of the Bible, the Torah and the Quran in centuries, it seems reasonable to question the need for a new building code every three years.

Before I go any further, let me clarify something. I am not going to argue here against the complexity of the building codes. On this issue I sit silently on the sideline and applaud (with quiet golf applause) the fact that the code is too complex to be understood by someone without proper training and experience. In our profession, we have few barriers to entry better than a complex code. Strong barriers to entry are needed to keep demand for our services higher than the supply. That results in higher pay, and of that I am a proponent.

But why do we need a new building code every three years?

A popular answer to this question is that organizations promulgating the codes need the revenue stream to stay in business. Surely it is necessary for those organizations to sell codes occasionally, and nobody begrudges them that. However, this motivation may cloud their ability to judge impartially the value of publishing a new code. Organizations should not exist for the sole purpose of selling codes and standards; they should be able to provide value to the design community (and be compensated for it) in other ways.

Probably the most relevant response to the question of short code cycles relates to our increasing body of knowledge. For instance, new technology enables advanced numerical methods to be utilized in design. Research, both academic and industrial, provides new options for structural systems. And natural disasters provide lessons regarding the performance of structural systems, thus presenting opportunities for improvement.

Such advances should indeed be reflected in the building codes. But, on what basis can we make the assumption that every three years we will have a sufficient increase in knowledge to justify changing the codes?

Before a code is changed, there should be a requirement for a cost/benefit analysis. Too often the significant costs are ignored. Recently a person I know decided to estimate the cost of a complete building code. Starting with the IBC, she tallied the cost to acquire every referenced standard, plus the references in those standards. She stopped when she got to \$100,000. Of course, nobody spends that much on these documents, but the point is still valid. Beyond that, the time for learning a new code is a large cost to design firms, hidden somewhere deep in the overhead multiplier.

(continued on next page)



#### FAQ's

Got a question about codes, materials, inspections, testing, or certification? Check out the *Frequently Asked Questions* on our website! More than 30 postings, many printable for sharing with others! Just go to <a href="https://www.cctia.org">www.cctia.org</a>. Not finding what you want? Try posting your question on our LinkedIn site to poll the industry for answers!

THE TEST REPORT PAGE 3 OF 4

#### CHANGING BUILDING CODES (CONTINUED)

Determining the benefits of a new code is a subjective endeavor, but the following question ought to be asked: If we do not adopt a new code and instead continue with the one currently in place, will the public still be adequately protected, and will the designs still result in economically feasible buildings?

For example, I do not have any heartburn about the buildings that I designed using the 1997 UBC. Whatever improvement there has been in the codes since then, it has not been significant enough to cause concern about those previously designed buildings. I would ask anyone claiming to be concerned: Are you going back to the owners of the buildings that you designed under the 1997 UBC to tell them that they need to have their structures upgraded?

Another issue is the academic research that creeps into the codes. While research is certainly necessary and vital, many researchers seem to depend upon getting code changes incorporated in order to justify their work. It is not clear that they adequately consider whether such modifications are really improvements. Too few of those involved in the code development process ask the right questions. If a proposed provision indicates a 3% change in a calculated capacity, is that significant enough to justify a code change? How does it relate to the level of uncertainty still present on the demand side? Are the building codes supposed to ensure that the behavior of structures is accurately modeled with ultimate precision? Or are they intended to allow engineers to design safe, cost-effective structures within a reasonable time frame? How many different ways can we calculate 20 psf wind pressure on a building?

There may be other reasons offered for the short code cycles, such as unintended consequences arising from previous changes. Upon serious reflection, however, I think we would find that most proposed changes can wait a few more years until the next code is published. For critical issues that cannot wait, addenda and supplements could be utilized.

My questions to those involved in the development of new codes and design standards are as follows. If the code that you are now proposing to be adopted is so much better than the one that we are currently using, why will it be obsolete in just three years? Is the 2009 edition so problematic that we cannot wait until 2015 to replace it? If so, why did we adopt it? Are the codes to which we design really that bad?

Five-year cycles would be better. What would be best? Do I hear six or eight?

• • • • • • • • • • • •

This article originally appeared as a Structural Forum column in the May 2013 issue of STRUCTURE magazine (www.STRUCTUREmag.org), published by the National Council of Structural Engineers Associations (www.NCSEA.com), and is reprinted with permission.

David Pierson, S.E. SECB (<u>davep@arwengineers.com</u>) is a Vice President at ARW Engineers in Ogden, Utah

#### MEET THE NEW STATE ARCHITECT

Mr. Chester (Chet) Widom, State Architect of California, will be the guest speaker at CCTIA's lunch meeting to be held September 26<sup>th</sup>, at the Four Points by Sheraton Sacramento International Airport Hotel. Don't miss this opportunity to meet him and ask the many questions you may have about the project administrative changes recently implemented by DSA. Eric France, LEA Administrator, will also be present to discuss the current program.

Reserve your seat today by contact CCTIA Executive Secretary, Miki Craig, at 925.200.6072 or info@cctia.org. *Space is limited, so don't delay!* 





Chester (Chet) Widom, FAIA State Architect Department of General Services



GENERAL CONTACT INFORMATION:

CCTIA C/O MIKI CRAIG EXECUTIVE SECRETARY 8351 VOMAC ROAD DUBLIN, CA 94568

PHONE: 925.828.3124

Fax: 925.828.1635

E-Mail:

INFO@CCTIA.ORG

WE'RE ON THE WEB!

SEE US AT.

WWW.CCTIA.ORG

## California Council of Testing and Inspection Agencies

A NEWSLETTER OF
THE CALIFORNIA
COUNCIL OF
TESTING AND
INSPECTION
AGENCIES
WWW.CCTIA.ORG

### **CURRENT MEMBERS**

ALTA VISTA SOLUTIONS, INC.
APEX TESTING LABORATORIES, INC.
APPLIED MATERIALS & ENGINEERING, INC.
BSK ASSOCIATES
JOHN R. BYERLY, INC.
CHJ INCORPORATED
CONDOR EARTH TECHNOLOGIES, INC.
CONSOLIDATED ENGINEERING LABS
CONSTRUCTION TESTING SERVICES
EARTH SYSTEMS PACIFIC
ENGEO, INCORPORATED
HP INSPECTIONS, INC.

EARTH SYSTEMS PACIFIC ENGEO, INCORPORATED HP INSPECTIONS, INC. HEIDER ENGINEERING HOLDREGE & KULL INSPECTION SERVICES, INC.

KLEINFELDER

KRAZAN & ASSOCIATES, INC. LEIGHTON CONSULTING, INC. MATRISCOPE ENGINEERING LABS, INC.

NINYO & MOORE

PACIFIC CREST ENGINEERING, INC.

RES Engineers, Inc.

RELIANT TESTING ENGINEERS, INC.
SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA SOIL & TESTING

STRUCTURE MATERIALS GROUP
TERRACON CONSULTANTS, INC.
TESTING ENGINEERS, INC.

TWINING, INC.

URS/SIGNET TESTING LABORATORIES YOUNGDAHL CONSULTING GROUP, INC.

#### **UPCOMING MEETINGS...**

SEPTEMBER 26, 2013 – 12:00 P.M. – GENERAL MEETING (LUNCH PROVIDED)
FOUR POINTS BY SHERATON, 4900 DUCKHORN DRIVE, SACRAMENTO

OCTOBER 24, 2013 – 2:00 p.m. – EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 3:00 p.m. – GENERAL MEETING

FOUR POINTS BY SHERATON, 5115 HOPYARD ROAD, PLEASANTON

**NOVEMBER 21, 2013** — 3:00 p.m. — General Meeting

FOUR POINTS BY SHERATON, 5115 HOPYARD ROAD, PLEASANTON

<u>DECEMBER 19. 2013</u> – 2:00 p.m. – EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING 3:00 p.m. – GENERAL MEETING

FOUR POINTS BY SHERATON, 5115 HOPYARD ROAD, PLEASANTON

LABILIADY 24 25 2014 ANNHAL DUCKIECC MEETING

*January 24-25, 2014* – Annual Business Meeting

PLANET HOLLYWOOD, LAS VEGAS, NEVADA

(INCLUDING OPENING RECEPTION, EDUCATIONAL SEMINARS, PRODUCT SHOWCASES, AND THE INSTALLATION AND AWARDS DINNER)

